
AMERICA’S BOATING CLUB 
NORTHERN VIRGINIA SAIL & POWER SQUADRON 

General Membership Meeting, NOVEMBER 12, 2024 
 
Commander Alan Hart, AP, opened the meeting at 19:30.  A quorum 
was present.  He reported that Lt Jean Durgin, AP, merit mark 
chairperson, filed her report that all 2024 merit mark recommendations 
submitted have been approved. 
 
SEO Denise Robinson, P, accepted a nomination to be the D/5 
Administrative Office in 2025-2026.  Her new job will become effective 
with elections in March.  NVSPS received a third place award in the KEN 
SMITH SEAMANSHIP competition. 
 
G00GLE has made a free application similar to ZOOM available to USPS 
squadrons and districts.  The app has no time limits and at no charge is 
available to all members. 
 
National will not revoke squadron charters of those who do not teach 
the prescribed courses each year. 
 
Gale and Evelyn Alls attended the IMIS training session on November 
6th.  More sessions are scheduled for future dates.  The Alls’ found the 
material helpful in understanding the new program and recommend it 
to fellow squadron members. 
  
By voice vote attendees voted to reimburse Cdr. Hart $562.06 for 
expenses he encountered at the Fall Conference. 
 
Evelyn Alls,  
NVSPS Secretary 


